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 Jackson Street Bus Stop Update  

Tēnā koutou katoa, 
 
A further update from officers follows: 
 
The Head of Traffic confirmed that Council and Metlink officers have met with local 
businesses (Saibaidee, Hell Pizza, Subway) on site on Monday 12 September 2022. Officers 
explained the urgency of the temporary relocation due to a safety hazard and apologised for 
the short notice as a result of the urgency. 
 
Officers acknowledged the businesses’ concerns and inconvenience and proposed the 
following actions:  
 
•  reduce bus stop length to allow an additional car park for delivery services  

• investigate a temporary shelter to minimise waiting for passengers using local stores as 
shelter 

• install broken yellow lines in front of Saibaidee’s private driveway to ensure no access 
blockage 

• remove rubbish bin and pole hazards 
 
Officers are working on these proposals and timelines and are aiming to confirm these by the 
end of September 2022. 
 

 

 

 

Ngā mihi nui, 

Democratic Services Team 

 

 


